MINUTES OF IRVINE ATHLETIC CLUB meeting held 0n 6/04/10

present:
J. McGarry




apologies:
B. Craig



A. Rennie






J. Sneddon



M. Flinn



R. Cheyne



F. Dowell



E. McGarry

Treasurer's report

Mike reported on the current bank balance and stated that income from young athletes was £66.

Secretary's report

Andy reported that he had received permits from SAL for the 5 mile road race, the round Arran relay and the Marymass 10k. Finlay confirmed that he had the permit for the Kaim Hill race. Andy  provided information about a flier highlighting all summer races in Ayrshire which was being prepared by Connell Drummond of Kilmarnock Harriers – it is hoped that this flier will be included in the Troon 10k goodie bag. He also reported that the Ayrshire Cross Country Trophy had been returned by Girvan AAC and is now in the possession of David Millar. An email had been received from Dave Campbell regarding a meeting of club representatives on 16th April to select the Ayrshire Young Athletes Track team – it is unlikely that Irvine AC will have any representatives this year. There had been no further communication from the official SAL course measurer regarding measurement of the Irvine 5mile and 10k courses. 

Membership Secretary

The position of membership secretary had not been filled at the AGM and discussion took place on how best to proceed. Andy will speak to a member who had not been at the AGM to see if he would take on the position but it was also agreed that the situation could not drift beyond the May committee meeting without a plan being put in place for the renewal of senior memberships. Mike will contact Jim Sneddon to obtain details of the current members and Mike/Andy/Finlay would be willing to assist any new person to undertake the task.

Ron Cheyne's jogging group

Following the AGM Andy and Ron had discussed the possibility of relocating the jogging group back to the Sports Club and Andy had also informally raised the issue with members of the Sports Club Sports Committee. It was Andy's opinion that there would be a positive response from the Sports Club to the jogging group meeting at Marress – the most likely arrangement would seem to be that the jogging group could use the car park, toilets and probably the family room as part of a payment per session 'let'. Ron said that he would take this suggestion back to his group.

Amendments to Constitution

Andy issued copies of the Athletic Club Constitution and highlighted the changes to the wording which had been agreed at the 2009 AGM but never implemented. Discussion took place on the fact that various other aspects of the constitution needed updating – membership categories and subscriptions; definitions of tasks for the Secretary, Treasurer and Membership Secretary, a possible vision statement. It was agreed that all necessary revisions should be agreed by the committee and presented to the 2011 AGM for approval

Kaim Hill Race – Wednesday 21st April

Tasks and responsibilities were agreed for the above event.

Achievements in March and April 2010

Two teams competed at the British Masters XCountry Championships in Belfast and both won team bronze medals: M35 – A. Allardyce, W. Richardson, D. Connery; M50 – I. Berryman, 

B. Craig, A. Rennie. The club finished 14th in the National 6 stage relay – W. Richardson, 

P. Cullinane, J. Sneddon, M. Livingstone, B. Craig, J. Findlay. J. Sneddon won the 5k at Auchincruive and D. Millar won the 10k.

